[logo/letterhead here]
[Name of Supporter]

[Address of Supporter]
TO: Governor Jerry Brown

Attention: Graciela Castillo-Krings
Legislative Affairs Unit
State Capitol, Suite 1173
Sacramento, CA 95814
[Date]
RE: Support for AB 816 (Bonta)
Dear Governor Brown,

On behalf of [insert your organization name] I am writing to express support for AB 816, a bill that will provide a legal template for worker cooperatives in the California Corporations Code.

[Description of your organization, its relation to worker cooperatives, and WHY worker coops are important for California, for example: worker cooperatives will help to ensure that California’s economic recovery reaches all communities by giving them a pathway to ownership in California’s economy; OR worker cooperatives contribute to reducing inequality by giving workers a way to build assets and wealth over the long term. Add any additional comments about the bill from your unique perspective here.]
AB 816 amends the existing Consumer Cooperatives Corporation law to serve the needs of worker cooperatives in the following ways:
1. Changes the name of the 'Consumer Cooperative Corporations' statute to 'Cooperative Corporations' to reflect the fact that all types of cooperatives can form under the existing law, not just consumer cooperatives. This will address confusion caused by the current name of the statute.

2. Allows worker cooperatives to be governed by a "collective board," where all members serve on the board, and thereby avoid redundancies in having to hold separate meetings for the members and for the board of directors. 

3. Reduces meeting notice requirements for worker cooperatives to 48 hours, which is a business necessity for smaller worker cooperatives that have been hindered by the 10 day meeting notice requirement in the current law. Worker cooperatives can still choose to have a greater meeting notice requirement in their Bylaws.

4. Increases the existing exemption from securities qualification for sales of cooperative memberships up to $1,000 per member (it has been $300 since 1984). Under this exemption worker cooperatives will have an additional option to raise memberships from community supporters, who will have limited voting rights.

5. Requires that at least 51% of workers be members or candidates for membership in the cooperative. Voting rights of investors are limited to approval rights only over major events, such as mergers, sale of substantially all assets, and dissolutions. These provisions will maintain the integrity of worker cooperatives by ensuring that they remain democratically controlled by workers.

6. Conforms to the cooperative taxation benefits provided in the Internal Revenue Code subchapter T, enabling existing worker cooperatives and new worker cooperatives to continue to take advantage of significant tax benefits.

We believe that AB 816 will strengthen the cooperative movement by providing businesses with a corporate framework tailored to the needs of worker cooperatives.

Thank you for considering our comments on this important legislation. We urge you to sign AB 816 into law.

Sincerely, 

[Name and signature of Supporter]
